
From: Office of the Governor Site Support
Sent: 7/6/2015 7:28:24 PM
To: Haley, Nikki
Cc: 
Subject: Grief

Title: Mrs
First Name: Kristen
Middle Initial:
Last Name: Mancherian
Suffix: 
Street Address: 1642 South Corona St
Street Address 2: 
City: Denver
State: Co
Zip: 80210
Phone: 

Email: Mancherian@gmail.com

Affiliation: Visitor to South Carolina
Message:
Dear Governor -
I am so so sorry to hear about everything you are dealing with in South Carolina. It is just awful. I 
do think to say that there isn't space to be discussing gun control though is not honoring the 9 
victims especially knowing that the Senator was in favor of gun control. They would be wanting 
us to have this conversation since they can't any longer.  The country is frustrated and are not 
aligned with the solutions the NRA is producing.  People are getting frustrated with the avoidance 
that seems to be a common political stance after these massacres. It will happen and I would 
encourage you to be a leader. 
Kristen. 
A daughter, mother, sister, wife and concerned American


